Nicola Gunn

From: Nolan, Chris <Chris.Nolan@lancashire.gov.uk>

Sent: 06 February 2018 09:26

To: Adam Birkett; planning

Cc: LHS Customer Service

Subject: D3.2018.0025 - Shackletons Garden Centre Ltd Clitheroe Road Chatburn
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

Categories: Yellow Category

Hi Adam

Planning Application No: 3/2018/0025

Grid Ref: 376500 443538

Proposal: Change of use of agricultural land to extend existing car park.
Location: Shackletons Garden Centre Ltd Clitheroe Road Chatburn BB7 4JY

With regard to the above planning application to extend the present carpark provision for the
Shackeltons Garden Centre. The planning statement outlines that the parking area will be of a
porous surface with paved bay making. The exit for the Car Park will be through the present
provision on to Clitheroe Road. | am satisfied that this situation would be acceptable and therefore
| would not be raising objections to the proposal on highway grounds.

Regards
Chris

Chris Nolan

Development Support
Community Services
Lancashire County Council
Tel 01772 531141

Call Centre 0300 123 6780
www.lancashire.gov.uk

Lancashire County Council highways now offers a full pre-application support service. A best value
professional service bringing benefit to development of any size through detailed local advice.

If you are interested in taking up this service please e-mail developeras@Iancashire.gov.uk or visit our
website via the link below:

http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/business/business-services/pre-planning-application-advice-service/pre-
planning-application-highways-advice-service.aspx
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